Midcoast Community Council

An elected Municipal Advisory Council to the San Mateo County Board of Supervisors Serving 12,000 coastal residents
Post Office Box 64
Moss Beach, CA 94038-0064
http://www.montara.com

May 10, 1999

Council Members

Paul Perkovic, Chair (650) 728-9500 perk@montara.com

Mary Hobbs, Vice-Chair (650) 728-5012 mary@montara.com

Laura Stein, Secretary (650) 712-0225 laura.mclaughlin@ worldnet.att.net David Spiselman, Treasurer

(650) 728-1714 dave-s@coastside.net

Bill Derow (650) 712-8185 bill@derow.com

Joe Gore (650) 726-1550 threezero@aol.com

Ric Lohman (650) 726-9607 blohman@coastside.net

Standing Committees

Parks and Recreation

Mary Hobbs, Chair

Planning and Zoning

Ric Lohman, Chair

Public Works

Joe Gore, Chair

Planning Staff San Mateo County 455 County Center, 2nd Floor Redwood City, CA 94063

Dear Planning Staff,

At its meeting on April 14, 1999, the Midcoast Community Council considered the antenna installation proposed by Sprint PCS on Highway 1 in the Devil's Slide area. The Council passed the following resolution on a 5-0 vote, with two members absent:

The Midcoast Community Council recommends approval of a permit allowing Sprint PCS to install antennas near Highway 1 in the Devil's Slide area, in accordance with the document submitted by Sprint PCS to the Midcoast Community Council on April 14, 1999, with the following conditions recommended:

- Emergency service vehicles in the area must have access to the PCS service.
- The permit should be up for renewal 5 years after the initial approval.
- Any fencing added should be discreet.
- The trees blocking the view of the tower from the highway should be checked by an arborist for 5-year viability and the potential of any damage from antenna installation.
- New trees should be planted in the area if indicated.
- Strict criteria should be established and enforced for protection of nesting sites of peregrine falcons and common murres.
- Every effort should be made to extend ground power from the underground extension recently installed by Cal Trans, instead of installing power generators.

Yours truly,

Paul Perkovic

Chair, Midcoast Community Council